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A View From The Chair 

 

Learning From The Past & Each Other 

It is hard to believe we are nearing the end of another LION year. New officers have 

been elected, your Clubs will be completing projects & your donations will have been 

distributed. Now is the time to reflect on how your past year was & where you want 

your club to be. Was it successful? The same as it always is? Or down from years past? 
 

When you hold your planning session for next year’s events take this opportunity to 

evaluate what worked & what did not, as well as evaluate where your club wants to go. 
 

Most Clubs have been very successful & are able to give back through service work 

and donations in their communities, as well as making donations to District, State and 

International. But there may be a few Clubs out there who struggle year to year & 

wonder why they are not growing and able to give as much as they would like. 
 

If you are happy with how things are going, that is great; keep doing what you have 

been doing. If not, take the time to look at the projects you are doing to raise funds & 

who benefits from them. There are also resources available through Lions International 

to help with suggestions and ideas. 
 

As a past Zone Chair & District Governor, who has attended numerous Conventions 

over many years, I like to visit with Lions from Clubs all over the District & the State 

to find out what their Clubs do & what works for them… and what does not. 
 

The one thing in common for “struggling” Clubs is that they have members who do 

not like change. The most common phrase I hear, “This is how we have always done it, 

why change?” 
 

Unfortunately, or fortunately, the world we live in today is changing quickly & we need 

to react and adjust how we do things to make them successful. This includes finding 

ways to appeal to the younger members to keep our Lion Clubs alive & fun. 
 

Some great resources for your members are Zone Meetings, visiting other Lions Clubs 

and attending conventions to get ideas & compare notes. This may help make change 

happen faster within your own Lions Club, if it is proven that another Club has consid-

ered alternatives, already made the change(s) & it has worked for them. 
 

One other option that you should consider: “Blueprint For A Stronger Club”. 

(http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/DA-STPBG.pdf). 
 

I know, I know….that’s one of those hokey “self-assessment thingies, right?  WRONG!  
The most effective Lions Clubs regularly identify ways to expand their humanitarian 

service impact, develop leaders, and meet Club members’ needs & expectations.  

http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/DA-STPBG.pdf


. In short, they take care to ensure they continually bring value to the community & to 
Club members. Plus, it gives the members an opportunity to voice their goals & opin-
ions.  They feel like they are being heard.  Give it a try!! 
 
Thanks again for all you do, as LIONS!!  As I always say, “If It’s Meant To Be, It’s Up 
To Me…and YOU.”   
 

It’s A Great Day To Be A LION!!!! 
Lion Matt Webber 

MD-7 CC 
 
“We all have dreams. But in order to make dreams come into reality, it takes an awful 
lot of determination, dedication, self-discipline, and effort.” ~  Jesse Owens 
 
“All who have accomplished great things have had a great aim, have fixed their gaze 
on a goal which was high, one which sometimes seemed impossible.” ~ – Orison 
Swett Marden 
 
“If you want something you’ve never had, you must be willing to do something 
you’ve never done.” ~ Thomas Jefferson 

******************** 

COMING EVENTS 
 

June 5   -  Mid-South Lions Golf Tournament   
Cherokee Valley Golf Courtse, Olive Branch,  MS 

 
June 26-30  -   98th Annual Lions Clubs International  

Convention, Honolulu, Hawaii  
 

July 1  -  New Lions Year Begins - Congratulations to all  
Officers for the coming Year!! 

 
July 7-8   - Quest Workshop  

Cherokee Fork Baptist Church, Hot Springs, AR 
 

MD 7  District Conventions 
 

District 7-L – October 30-31 - Texarkana 
 

District 7-I - September 25-26 - Mt. Home 
 

District 7-O - October 23-24 Heber Springs 
 

District  7-N   - November 6-7 - North Little Rock 



GLIMPSES OF MD 7 CONVENTION 



AWARDS AT MD 7 CONVENTION 

LCI Presidential Certificates of Appreciation 

Lindsay Elliott 
Bill Bounds 

Libby Davenport 
Penny Lynch 

 
 

LCI Presidential Leadership Medal 
John Payne 

 
Don Ellis 

 

LCI Presidential Medals 
 

John Collier 
 

Jim Mashburn 
 
 

 
 

MD 7 Awards 
 

PIP Ed Barry Award 
Glenna Butler 

 

 
PID Jim Fowler Award 

Jim Mashburn 
 

 
PCC John Barnett Award 

Ken Swanson 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Mid-South Lions Golf Tournament is only a few weeks away.  On Friday, June 5 we'll tee it up 
at the one of the best courses in the Memphis area-Cherokee Valley Golf Course in Olive Branch, 
MS, to help raise money to help the sight and hearing impaired.  The course is only a couple of 
miles south of Memphis just off U.S. Hwy 78 and Goodman Road. 
  
We have some good sponsors for the event so far, and will be featured on area Comcast cable 
channels, as well as WHBQ radio to get us some good publicity...for the tournament and for Mid-
South. 

We need your help to make this a most successful event.  As you already know, finances are very 
difficult during the summer months as Lions Clubs mostly do not have many fund raising 
events.  Our Freedom From Blindness event has been very successful in helping us to maintain a 
positive budget during the summer, but we really need the golf tournament to help us sustain  
surgeries during the summer. 

The golf tournament brochure is attached for your use.  Please distribute it to as many golf loca-
tions as possible in your area.  And if you believe it's just too far to come to play in our event, how 
about sponsoring a hole or one of the events listed in the brochure.  This should be funds that are 
above and beyond your normal budget for Mid-South.   
 
Maybe some of your members would enjoy a trip to Memphis to play in the tournament (Hot 
Springs Village Evening Lions Club members have already entered a team, and they're over 200 
miles away), or volunteer to help with the tournament, and maybe even attend the annual member-
ship meeting on Saturday, June 6. 
 
Please consider helping support our summer efforts to provide sight and hearing to those in need 
by getting involved in our golf tournament. And if your club can't do a Freedom From Blindness 
special fund raiser, you can help us with our special fund raiser.  t the Hamilton Eye Institute.  
There are a lot of ways to make a great weekend while visiting the Memphis area. 

Thanks for your continued support 

Together in Service 

Brad Baker 
CEO 
Mid-South Lions 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings from Leader Dogs for the Blind in frosty Rochester Hills, Michigan:  

We are delighted to announce that the Magnolia Lions Club has become the first  
Lead Club in MD7, for our Canine Development Center. With their generous pledge, 

they will have the opportunity of naming one of our new Canine Suites pictured in the 
attached village rendering. The 5x8x6 suites will accommodate up to three dogs,  

a vast improvement over the current 4x4x4 cages. In addition to the naming  
opportunity, they will be recognized on the Partner in Empowerment Donor Wall  

in the Canine Development Center. 

Mike Dengate  



On behalf of those who do not have a voice, I am asking for your help.  

Every hour of every day,  

 

Lion members are meeting local community needs. Lions are providing  

students with glasses, distributing food or basic necessities following a disaster or 

ensuring measles vaccinations are available for children where no healthcare  

system currently exists.  Every hour of every day, this is happening across the world 

through service of Lions–and I'm asking you and your club to make a difference. 

  

With three months remaining in the fiscal year, Lions Clubs International Foundation 

(LCIF) may not reach the established annual financial target. The target is based on 

projected grant requests from Lions for the coming year, leaving community  

needs unmet and service opportunities unfulfilled.   

Lions, we cannot let this happen. 

 I am asking you and your club to consider making a donation to LCIF in the next 

three months. Consider making a gift to the Lions Measles Initiative during the 

month of April in recognition of World Immunization week. Bridge the gap between 

the US$3.8 million raised in 2014-2015 toward our annual commitment of  

US$7.5 million. Or consider making an unrestricted gift, allowing LCIF to support 

worthy Lions community service projects without needing to  

scale back due to funding limitations.  

 Each year, Lions are called upon to do more. LCIF has always been there to support 

the work of Lions. Your support and that of 46,000 other clubs around the world 

make that possible. Consider a donation in the next three months and help  

put LCIF in a position to support the service of Lions.  

Will you help a child live? Help us to help the children.  

Sincerely, 

Barry J. Palmer 

Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation 



 

Mena Lioness Club Presents Check for the Backpack Program  

they support. Lioness President Holly Henry is presenting the check. 



 



 



 


